
 

HHA Board Meeting Minutes 
11/9/04 
6:30 PM 
Hanover Fire Department 
 
Present:  Brian Drew, Alix Manny, Margaret Funnell, Ross Jones, Mike Wagner, Chris Healy, 
Jay Wolter, Steve Bensen, Chris Keating, Amy Peters, Kathy Yukica, Dave Ivey, Jay Marshall, 
Ken Woods 
 
 
1. Treasurer (Mike Wagner):  the approved budget listed a deficit of approximately $6000.  

The revised budget now has an estimated $8000-10,000 surplus.  Reasons for the change:  
new players joining HHA, 3 on 3 league made about $6000, sponsorship is running a 
couple of thousand dollars over expected.  There were some players dropping out and 
fewer in-house players than expected but these were more than balanced by other factors.  
HHA will need to buy new jerseys but this was in the budget ($2000 per year).  

 
2. Tryout committee:  Margaret presented Tryout Committee minutes memo dated 11/2/04.  It 

was noted that no final decisions needed to be made tonight.  The committee is still looking 
for feedback from key people like Bob Gaudet, Roger Demment, etc., as well as from the 
coaches.   Discussed list of committee suggestions: 

 
a. Forms:  nobody disagreed with the suggestion that forms be sent out in the 

registration packet in August. 
b. First practices:  committee suggested that these should be postponed until the 

Wednesday after tryouts to leave additional time for resolving tryout and 
coaching issues.  It was noted, however, that pushing back practices is a problem.  
We are already starting later than most tier one teams.  A second concern is that 
we are pushing back into 3 on 3.  Another concern about starting on Wednesday is 
that practice time is limited.  It was suggested that perhaps Green teams only 
could start early since these teams do not usually present selection or coaching 
issues.  It was also suggested that there could be a group practice for entire level 
before beginning team practices.  The coaching coordinator indicated that after 
further thought, he could likely work around uncertainties by having a clinic 
coach lined up in case of a surprise.  Another reason for delay is to let kids and 
families have some time to digest any “surprises.”  Ross raised possibility of 
having an earlier tryout. 

c. Coaching assignments:  It was agreed that coaches names but not team 
assignments should be included on the list of potential coaches circulated prior to 



tryouts.  The only exception would be that a returning green coach (at the same 
age level) could be assigned to the green team prior to tryouts.  

d. Number of tryout sessions:  Some board members felt that the issue in making 
difficult decisions and that additional sessions would not necessarily resolve this.  
Others noted the PeeWee experience this year of having two larger bubbles than 
normal and the need for more time during tryouts to make these decisions.  
Several suggestions were discussed:  (1) splitting of groups when the age group is 
particularly large, (2) asking A players not to return for subsequent tryout 
sessions.  The latter suggestion received mixed feedback, with concerns about 
player and parent reaction to this policy.  The consensus was to make sure that 
there is at least one night off before last session to allow some contact with former 
coaches, etc. 

e. Goalie evaluation:  discussed having an on-ice goalie person.  Issues were:  
whether they should feedback to selectors, and the importance of ensuring that 
they were available for all sessions.  It was suggested that there could be a 
separate goalie tryout session, but others felt that the best way to evaluate goalies 
is against the players in their age group.  Several goalie persons in area now 
include David Reese, Joe Perron and Steve Donovan. 

f. Mite development camp:  nobody disagreed with the suggestion that this be 
eliminated. 

g. Mite policy statement:  The tryout committee felt that HHA’s mite policy was not 
clear.  This challenged as we have clearly posted policy on web about purpose of 
the mite program.  Point of clarity regarding past inconsistencies with mites was 
that we had in fact been very consistent of having a competitive team for mites 
every year and that any decision to move to Tier 2 was a result of not having Tier 
1 quality players.  Consensus was to make HHA’s mite policy clear to Mite 
parents and players prior to tryouts.  Margaret volunteered to write this. 

h. Resolving problems during tryouts:  The tryout committee suggested a scheduled 
Tryout Committee meeting prior to the last night of tryouts to discuss anticipated 
problems.  Several board members voiced concerns about the confidentiality of 
the process.  There were also concerns about too many people getting involved.  
Despite these reservations, there was still a consensus to create the forum to 
resolve conflict. 

i. Selectors and on-ice facilitators:  The central issue is whether coaches should be 
selectors.  It was suggested that coaches should write evaluations of players at the 
end of the season and that these evaluations be used during tryouts as the coaches’ 
input into the process.  This suggestion was rejected as it was felt that the 
evaluations would likely be cursory and therefore not useful.  Most people agreed 
that parents should not be part of the selection process but there was more of a 
controversy regarding coaches.  It was noted that specific individuals might be the 
issue rather than coaches in general.  If this is the case, then should we create a 
policy to get rid of coaches because of a few problem individuals.  If we cannot 
trust coaches to make good decisions, then they should not be coaching.  Question 
regarding whether Thursday evening is best time to get coaches input.  It was also 
suggested that coaches could attend tryouts as non-selectors and give their written 
feedback to the selection committee to be used as one piece of information for the 
final decisions on Friday night. 

j. On-ice drills and scrimmages:  discussed what the most important elements are 
for the selection process.  No consensus at this point. 



k. Tryout committee:  asked for more committee members as both Margaret and 
Alix will be stepping down and there should be continuity into next year for the 
implementation of whatever changes are decided upon.  Jay Wolter and Chris 
Keating volunteered to be on this committee. 

 
3. State delegate:  no report 
 
4. Other Issues 

a) Thanksgiving Tournament:  Schedules have been circulated; 6 PW and 5 Squirt Teams, 
both a top tier 

b) GLYHA Rink:  Ross will invite representative to December meeting with plan to start 
at 8:00 p.m. allowing those who cannot stay to leave. 

c) Refund request:  request was based on need for player to drop due to parent travel 
schedule was denied on basis that this did not constitute "extenuating circumstance," 
per refund policy guidelines 

d) Agenda and minutes on the web:  It was agreed that the agendas and minutes of board 
meetings should be posted on the HHA web site.  Jay Wolter will review the minutes 
prior to doing so to ensure that "Executive Session" materials are not included.  Board 
agreed that if we are going to publicize minutes then we need to be mindful of the need 
to enter into Executive Session, which as a matter of practice should generally be 
placed at bottom of agenda to make it easier for any public attendees to meeting not to 
have to leave and reenter meetings.  The agenda for the December meeting will be 
posted on the web site. 

e) Joint practice proposal:  Agreed to leave the policy in place and ask the coaches for 
more feedback as we continue to work on the best ways to implement the policy.  There 
was a general discussion about being more process oriented when adopting policy.   

f) Nominating committee:  Jay Wolter, Mike Wagner, and Kathy Yukica agreed to serve 
on nominating committee which Alix agreed to continue to chair until chairperson was 
identified.  A non-board member is also needed for this committee.  Alix noted large 
number of Board members who have played significant roles are resigning.  Goal to 
obtain LTP, VM and girls team representatives was identified. 

g) Midgets:  No midget coach has yet been identified.  Jay Wolter indicated that lots of 
possibilities but needed to await completion of tryouts.  He is lining up coaches for first 
practices just in case it takes a few days to nail this down. 

  
5. Nominees for a new board member:  Deanna is stepping down from the Board as she 

cannot attend Tuesday meetings due to teaching conflict.  A couple of persons (CS and 
TVL) were identified as potential replacements and Chris Healy will follow up.  If CS is 
willing and able, she is the board’s first choice as she is involved with the Girls’ program. 

 
6. LTP and Valley Mite Program:  numbers are down, especially LTP.  Suggested that we 

advertise LTP program and Chris to follow up on this.  Question raised about whether am 
practices were part of the problem. 

 
7. Parent Coordinator:  All teams have PC.  No major issues here. 
 
8. Coaching Coordinator:  Jay Marshall: Bantam White, Hugh Huzienga: Squirt Blue and 

Steve Godin: Mite Green were ratified as Head Coaches.  Jay W. will provide Dave Ivey 
with the list for posting on web.  No major issues have yet been identified regarding 



coaching matters except for Jay's concern that in some circles the coaches are feeling that 
the HHA Board is perhaps overstepping boundaries (citing joint practice policy and mite 
selection issues).  Jay indicated that he would attempt to more proactively seek coaches 
input and slow down the process in order to obtain such input in the future.  He is 
contemplating holding a coaches meeting. 


